

My Ref: 11-8013

Mr Nigel Pratt Clerk Assistant (House) Legislative Council Parliament House PERTH WA 6000

Dear Mr Pratt

STANDING COMMITTEE REPORTS: GOVERNMENT RESPONSE LEGISLATIVE COUNCIL STANDING ORDER 337

Thank you for your letter dated 13 December 2006 and the enclosed copy of the report of the Standing Committee on Environment and Public Affairs in relation to A Petition into the Proposed Marina at Point Peron.

With respect to Recommendation No 2 in the report, which relates to my Land Information Portfolio responsibilities, I can provide no further information than that provided by the Department of Planning and Infrastructure (DPI), which is outlined within the report.

On 1 July 2003 all records of the former Department of Land Administration that related to the management history of Crown land in this State were transferred to DPI. Therefore, all records and correspondence relating to Reserve 27853, comprising the Point Peron land, is held by that Department.

Any further enquiries should be directed to my colleague, the Hon Alannah MacTiernan, Minister for Planning and Infrastructure.

Yours sincerely

HON MICHELLE ROBERTS MLA

MINISTER FOR LAND INFORMATION

1 2 JAN 2007

rene Popets